

### Northwood Park Primary School Newsletter December 2019

# NPPS Takes This Morning!

We are incredibly proud of all the children that performed live on 'This Morning.' The children rehearsed their lines beautifully and did extremely well on the day. The children not only had this performance to practice, they also had our own school Nativity to also perform. It was a very exciting day and a fantastic experience for all the children and staff involved. We would like to thank all the parents who supported us by bringing the children to school on time at 5am, we



couldn't have done it without your on going support. I would also like to thank all the staff involved who supported the children throughout the day. I hope you all enjoyed watching it as much as we did and were as proud as us!!

# Reception Presents...

Wow! Wow! How fantastic were all our children in Reception? The children have worked so hard the past few months singing, dancing and learning their lines. It is very hard to believe these children are just 4 and 5 year olds!

Thank you to those who came to watch .The children were stars and I'm sure you were all bursting with pride. We at Northwood Park are very proud of them too! .

All the staff in Reception would like to thank you for your continued support and we wish you all a Merry Christmas .



## **5ET Class Assembly**

On Thursday 5th November, 5ET performed their assembly. It was all about St Andrew, whose special day it was on the 30th November. The assembly was bursting with facts all told through acting and song.

Well done 5ET!

Carol Service

On Thursday 19th December, we performed our KS2 carol service at St Mary's Church. This year was bigger than ever with over 300 children singing, playing and reading, and 17 musical numbers.

A huge thank you to so many parents and families for attending. It really was a fabulous start to the week leading up to Christmas!

#### Important Dates

**Monday 6th January** School reopens for children

Thursday 9th January 4LH Class Assembly 2.45pm

Friday 10th January
Parent Forum
9.00am

Thursday16th January 3AS Class Assembly 2.45pm

Friday 17th January Year 5 Egyptian Day

Friday 17th January Year 3 Greek Day

Monday 20th January
Reception Outdoor Learning Day

Tuesday 21st January
Year 1 Outdoor Learning Day

Wednesday 22nd January
Year 4 Outdoor Learning

Thursday 23rd January
Year 6 Outdoor Learning Day

Friday 24th January Year 5 Outdoor Learning Day

Monday 27th January 4DF Dance Workshop 3.00pm Performance

Monday 27th January SEND Forum 9.00am

Tuesday 28th January 4LH Dance Workshop 3.00pm Performance to Parent/ Carers in 4LH

Tuesday 28th January Year 3 Outdoor Learning Day

Wednesday 29th January 4LH Dance Workshop 3.00pm Performance

Wednesday 29th January Year 2 Outdoor Learning Day

**Thursday 30th January** 3TP Class Assembly 2.45pm Performance

Friday 31st January Non-uniform day

#### London

Year 5 and 6 had a fantastic time in London this term! Our first stop of course was at Buckingham Palace and shortly followed by an afternoon at the Natural History Museum. We had a lovely stay at the Chessington Safari Hotel which was truly magical. Our next day was just as exciting - we headed down to Covent Gardens and had a great time at the market. Our trip was then concluded by spectacular

performance of 'School of Rock' at the theatre. The children were very well-behaved and thoroughly enjoyed themselves!



Christmas Fair this year. We hope that you thoroughly enjoyed our festive stalls, exciting games, delicious food and of course Santa's Grotto. We are extremely proud of the Carol Singers who performed exceptionally well and brought even more Christmas spirit to the event.

Christmas Fair

We would like to say a huge thank

you to all who attended our annual





We have come to the end of an extremely busy half term. Over the last few weeks, we have enjoyed Christmas dinner, Reception Nativity, KS2 Carol Service and parties for everyone! Both staff and children have worked exceptionally hard and deserve a well-earned break over the festive season.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all Parents and Carers for their support over the last half term. I have had the pleasure of getting to know so many of you and working alongside your children. From myself and all the staff at Northwood Park, a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. We look forward to seeing you all again in January.

Mr Rogers

# KS1 - 2ER: 96.05% KS2 - 3BD: 97.38% KS2 - 5SC: 97.19% KS1 - 2ER: 96.56% KS2 - 5ET: 96.56% KS3 - 2ER: 96.05% KS3 - 2ER: 96.05% KS3 - 2ER: 96.05% KS3 - 2ER: 96.05% KS3 - 3BD: 97.38% KS3 - 3BD:

We are responsible for every aspect of an Ofsted inspection but we cannot control the attendance of your children, which is a major part of the final judgement so your support is greatly appreciated.

Please remember the Department of Education has increased the persistent absentee rate to 90%.